

Incorporated by the Cherry Gardens Community Association Inc.

EDITORIAL

WHO LET THE DOGS OUT?

I love the fact that we have a few facilities that we can enjoy in our rural Cherry Gardens. The Memorial Hall, the Cherry Church, the Recreation Ground complete with a playground for the kids, and tennis courts for a quick hit on a Sunday afternoon.

The oval is a great place to take your dog for a walk too but unfortunately, I

have noticed that many people are still not cleaning up after their dogs.

There are dog poop bags supplied near the entrance gates, just near the oval fence, and I couldn't believe that there was a huge poop within 2 metres of the bags.

What are people thinking? I counted no less than 5 poops scattered around the edges of the oval, inside the fence. You might think I have nothing better to do than count dog poo, but what else is there to do while walking your dog around the internal oval perimeter? I did think it would make a fit-

ting editorial to write for the Cherry Chatter though!

I have written an editorial about this before the bags were supplied, but it seems that some people still haven't got the message.

I wonder how you would feel if your child fell face first into something that you didn't clean up because you were

too lazy? Apparently this did happen recently at a primary school oval. Would you believe the parent of the child blamed the groundskeeper, rather than the canine perpetrator's owner for the messy outcome?

I'd like to point out that we do have choices about whether we clean up after our dogs. My choice is YES. What is yours?

I hope (whoever you are) you read this and make better choices about keeping our oval clean for future us-

A special note for a local pony rider: You have been spotted riding on the oval. The oval is not intended for pony riding. There is plenty of room around the perimeter roadway to ride in safety without destroying the grass on the oval. Also, it is NOT OK to let your pony poop on the tennis court/netball seating area, and leaving a mess for others to clean up!!



RAINFALL REPORT

NEXT CC MEETING

48.6 75.0 40.3
937.6
378.5
920.3
14.2
72.2
27.8

CHERRY CHATTER COMMITTEE

Chair

Website:

Don Watton

Next meeting is our AGM at the Macks' Deputy Chair Clayton Smalley home on March 13th at 7.30pm Don Watton, Paul Heck Editorial Team: Articles to be received 5th of each month **Bev Watton** Secretary Treasurer/Ads Margaret Macks - pmcmacks@bigpond.net.au Newsletter Paul Heck 0410 470 309 Vicki Kirss 0412 364 180 Postal Address: 409 Cherry Gardens Rd., Cherry Gardens SA 5157 CC email address: cherrychatter@yahoo.com

http://cherrychatter.org.au

Like us! https://www.facebook com/92CherryChatter/

PLEASE TAKE NOTE:-

Opinions and articles printed in the Cherry Chatter are not necessarily shared by the members of the Cherry Chatter Committee.

NOTE – The Cherry Chatter Committee will not approve any controversial article for publishing unless the name and address of the author is supplied.

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE

Cherry Gardens: Michael (Mike) Deare, Ph 83882185

648 Cherry Gardens Road

Coromandel East: Baldev Singh Dhaliwal - Ph 83705048, Mob 0411 113 331

Mrs Vicki Hayman Ph 0405 015 411

Aberfoyle Park: SA MP Nat Cooke Office Ph. 8270 5122 Blackwood: Darren of Kruse Legal - Ph 82781779

Office of Sam Duluk MP - Ph 8278 5844. IP Services are available Monday - Friday, 9-5pm.

JP's work at no charge, so please call first to book an appointment

HAPPY BIRTHDAYS

March

Nikki Chinner Abigail Weir
Trina Howlett Ray Wise
Matthew Linn Kerry Hughes
Denis Perry Nick Villios
Rachel Pillar Lyn Walker

Chris Crichton Kelsey Tarabini Jennifer Meister Kathy Meister

HALL NEWS



The Cherry Chatter is also on Facebook, so please 'Like' us...
https://www.facebook.
com/92CherryChatter/

GARDEN CLUB

Meetings are held in the Cherry Gardens Uniting Church, at 7:30pm on the 2nd Monday evening, from January to November

President:

Ray Wise: raywise@hotmail.com.au

0405 273 003 Secretary:

Shirley Callaghan:

shirleyc5159@gmail.com

0403 801 916 Treasurer

Glynis Brown 8383 6271

Next Meetings

Monday 19th March - Guest Speaker is Assoc. Professor David Paton - the effects of wildlife on woodland re-generation.

Our Club will hold a PLANT STALL at the Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall on Polling Day Sat. 17th March- be sure to have a look at what is on offer at very reasonable prices, and have a talk to some of our members.

George's Gardening Suggestions for Summer 2018

Cut back Hydrangeas, Pelargoniums and Helebores, fertilize for strong growth next season.

For the small long flowering Crepe Myrtles you can cut dead flowers to encourage longer flowering.

Divide strappy plants such as Lomandras, Dianellas, and Kangaroo Paws, remove dead leaves, cut off the top half and replant into moist soil.

Bulbs can be planted from now on, start with plantings of Bluebells, Dutch Iris, Daffodils, Jonquils, and Freesias.

Small natives grown for flowers such as Eremophilas, Grevilleas, and Callistemons can be cut back by 50% to encourage new strong growth and bountiful spring flowers.

Apply fertilizer to your Citrus trees now.

Prune winter flowering roses such as Lorraine Lee

Remove runners from Strawberry

plants.

Begin planting Brassicas into warm moist soil -Broccoli, Cabbage, Kale. Garlic too can go in now.

Plant Parsley this month



OVER THE STABLE DOOR

Greetings Fellow Equines and Horse Owners!

I hope you have all had a safe and happy Christmas season. So far the fire season has been pretty quiet, let's hope it stays that way. The maintenance work still needs to be done and kept on top of, especially growth of grasses and weeds around buildings and fence lines.

While the weather is good, if you have a neddy that is reluctant to go into his float, this is a good time to do some practice/training. Here is a brief overview which may be helpful. Some of you may be familiar with Tom Roberts and his 'go forward' principle. Tom was so far ahead of his time in his training, and his methods stand true today. So what I am saying here is that before your horse even sees the float, start your training on the ground away from the float in a place that he is relaxed in and familiar with. Ensure that he will go forward for you at the lightest of signals and also that he will stop on a light command too. Once you have those two ingredients, you are well on the way for stress free loading. If you run into trouble and he stops going forward when he sees the float, it just means that your training in hand needs to be clearer. The in-between step can involve ensuring that he will go forward and stop willingly at some place other than where



you started his training. The change of venue may seem minor to us, but it can be a big difference to your horse. You may even need to try half a dozen different places before your horse becomes more consistent. Two other key factors here are that you yourself must be consistent too, and make sure you have plenty of time. If you have had several good repetitions of stopping and going in some changing locations, you can finish that session on a good note. Your horse will be better if he has time to process his experience. When you recommence, revise what he has previously learnt and all being well, you could introduce the float. Make sure your float is attached and clear of obstacles. Have a clean floor and tailgate so there is minimal chance of slipping. If there is a divider it is handy to move it across. Even a bit of positive reinforcement in the form of a hay net at the front of the float can be helpful too - you want everything on your side! When you present your horse to the float, he may need a bit of stepping forward and back just to reinforce his previous training. It is very important that once presented, that you do NOT turn him away from the float. It is literally 'out of sight, out of mind'! If he stalls, let him look at the float, keeping facing into it for around 13 seconds. Do not hassle him. Quite often after 13 seconds, he will calmly walk on. Keeping everything calm will ensure that this training is a stress free experience and you will have more chance of success. Once he is on, ask him to step back before he chooses to do so. If possible, repeat the exercise. The ultimate aim is for him to load on straight, walk out straight and be able to stop and go anywhere on the tailgate that you ask. The better your training is beforehand, the easier this will be. The other prerequisite is for your horse to be able to 'park', or stand still. This too needs to be trained away from the float. Once in the float, when your horse 'parks', you can walk in or out without him wanting to rush out just because you have moved. There is much more to be covered here, so it will keep til next time!

Happy munching and safe riding, Hamish

PS I have a new paddock mate Sunny/ Charlie

CFS NEWS

Your Cherry Gardens brigade was busy during the recent storm where dry lightning combined with dry vegetation sparked several fires across the district. The first alert came through just after midnight when lightning struck a tree along Cherry Gardens Road. It was burning well by the time the brigade arrived but we were able to quickly douse it with water and foam. In these situations it's essential that we ensure the fire is completely extinguished before we leave the scene. Nobody wants to be called back to fight the same fire twice! This meant we had to methodically hose down not just the affected area but any unburned wood or grass surrounding it, making sure the water penetrated into every nook and cranny. By the time we'd finished it was getting past I a.m. and everyone was keen to get

back to bed. Unfortunately most of us had only just made it back home when our pagers went off again. This time someone on Frith Road had reported seeing a fire burning in the distance. Before long Cherry Gardens brigade was joined by Clarendon and a Sturt Group car as we drove along dark fire tracks trying to locate the fire, which proved to be elusive. Several people sighted it from different locations but it was a difficult task to narrow it down to a grid reference. Finally we reached a road near Mount Bold Reservoir and saw one side of the hill well ablaze.

Unlike the previous incident on Cherry Gardens Road this fire had had time to spread, and to compound the issue it was burning deep inside old hollow trees. As we unrolled our hoses and went to work we had to be

doubly aware of the risk of falling branches, an ever present danger on the fire ground. For the past few

months Cherry Gardens brigade has been training hard in preparation for the fire season, and it was good to see our training pay off, particularly in our hose handling techniques which were well tested in the difficult terrain. The Sturt Group Tanker also proved invaluable in restocking our dwindling water supplies as the night went on.

It was nearly 7 a.m. before most of the Cherry Gardens crews left the fire ground. A long but satisfying night!



CHURCH NEWS

During 2017, Cherry Church was able to make the following donations to a variety of worthy organisations:

- Act for Peace (Christmas Bowl Appeal) \$500
- Yorketown Uniting Church, following damage to their Church during a storm \$100
- Mission Aviation Fellowship (MAF) \$300. MAF operate a fleet of aircraft to provide support to isolated communities in Australia and overseas.
- Interserve Australia \$200. This organisation delivers a number of aid projects in Asia and the Arab world.
- Second Chances \$100 Provides support to children of offenders, to try to stop the generational cycle of offending.



- Queensland Floods Disaster Fund \$200
- John Symons for work in East Africa, including Chad and Mbale in Kenya \$600. In particular this enables John to pay for secondary education for a number of children in those countries where education is not subsidised by their governments.
- Support to local families in need \$1,420

We are only a small group, some of whom are pensioners, but we hope to continue to do what we can to help. 87 Hicks Hill Rd, Cherry Gardens Services held on Sundays at 9.30am

Cherry Church Contacts:
Pastor: Margaret Seyfang
Ph. 0404 008 372
Chairperson Congregational Council:
Darryl Dyson, 0412 075 063

WELCOME



The Cherry Chatter committee would like to welcome the newly settled families who have recently moved into the Cherry Gardens area. We hope you love living here as much as we do.

WELCOME PACKS

If you are new to the area and have not yet received a welcome pack, please contact the editor at cherrychatter@yahoo.com with your address.

PEACE DAY IN 2019

A few short years ago we remembered the beginning of World War I with the I00 year anniversary of the Gallipoli landing. This year will be a celebration of the end of the war I00 years ago on November IIth 1918. Recently we came across a newspaper clipping from the Chronicle newspaper published on Saturday 2nd August 1919 which reported on Peace Day celebrations across Australia and reported on Cherry Gardens and Clarendon Peace Day activities held on July 21st 1919.

Cherry Gardens, July 21.— On Monday afternoon the school children received their Peace Day medals. Councillor H. Jacobs presided, and Mrs Isaac Jacobs, the oldest lady in the district, distributed the medals. Addresses were delivered by the chairman, Mr C. Ricks, and Mr H Strange. The National Anthem and the Doxology were sung. In the evening a prohibition meeting was held in the Rechabite Hall. Mr Henry Strange presided and the Misses Jacobs played the overture. Mr O.A.

Piggott, the field secretary delivered an address."

Clarendon, July 21. - Peace Day was celebrated by a football match between Blackwood and Clarendon, which resulted in a win for the visitors. The children were given peace medals, with tea, sweets and oranges. A public tea was held in the pavilion, the proceeds of which will be given to the soldiers' memorial. In the evening a welcome social was tendered in the Odd Fellows Hall to Private Theo Johnson (Anzac) who had been home on sick leave and returned to France, Sapper Ron Nicolle, Privates Stan Nicolle, Oliver Smart, Britten Powell and Trooper Ralph Morphett. Mr North presided over a crowded audience. Councillor Potter, Messers March and Spencer spoke, and Private Stan Nicolle replied. The school children under Miss Gwen Nicolle, Mrs A Morphett, Misses Bishop and Weymouth, Dr Fletcher, Mrs V Spencer, and Mr North contributed to the programme."



Don't forget that ANZAC Day is not far off and please join us and the rest of the community for the ANZAC Day service at 8.30am followed by breakfast at the Hall.

FRIENDS OF SCOTT CREEK CONSERVATION PARK

I imagine I am not alone in my frustration at driving through the hills and coming across piles of rubbish that someone has snuck out overnight and dumped on the roadside or, worse, tipped over the edge of an embankment so that it is that much more difficult for someone else to retrieve.

Mostly, this is simply someone trying to get out of paying the dumping fee, or who can't be bothered making the effort to go to the local waste and recycling centre. There are also those who are illegally cultivating Marijuana and want to dispose of their old pots, or building renovators who don't want to go through the trouble of dealing with asbestos correctly.

Ultimately, however, these are selfish and inconsiderate people who decide to make their problem everyone's problem.

As a community, we need to be on the lookout for these offenders, and don't be afraid to report them, though I wouldn't recommend approaching them. Similarly, if you see rubbish dumped on the roadside, report it to the local council so that they can arrange to have it removed, as the longer the rubbish remains there, the more it is likely to attract more rubbish dumping.

Many local councils provide a free hard waste collection service to residences, once or twice a year. Scott Creek CP sits in between the Adelaide Hills and Onkaparinga Councils, which both provide this free service.

The EPA has also developed a litter reporting app and website to give power to people who see someone committing a littering offence. Go to https://www.dobinalitterer.sa.gov.au/ (or via the free app) to report cases of littering from vehicles, but make sure you don't use your mobile phone to take photos while you are driving.

Sunday 4th March 2018 is Clean Up Australia Day, when thousands of volunteers give up their time to gather together around the country and help clean up their local area. Wouldn't it be amazing if they couldn't find any rubbish to pick up?

Peter Watton

Anyone wanting information about the group or park, or wanting to get involved in any of the Friends' activities, can contact me on 0427010949 or go to www.friendsofscottcreek.org.au.

Until the end of daylight saving, all working bees meet at the earlier time

of 8:30am at Gate 16 Almanda Car Park Dorset Vale Road (unless there is a MLR fire ban or very wet weather).



Programme of activities

March

Tue 6 Working bee
Sun 11 Working bee
Sat, Sun 17, 18 Bird banding
Sat 24 Working bee



Rubbish dumped over the edge of Mount Bold Road

MINTON FARM

Last season's Spring flush lasted for 4 months, with a huge volume of injured and orphaned possums, lorikeets, tawny frogmouths and owls finding their way to our wildlife rehabilitation centre.

It has been a rewarding time, being able to see the babies grow and flourish, and then to release them successfully back with their parents. There is no more rewarding work!

We are on track toward building a new circular bird of prey flight with donated monies, and the Fund My Neighbourhood \$25,000 grant, courtesy of the Government!

We are visiting the original flight built in NSW, to grasp the concept firmly before construction. It is the dream of the original builder, Peggy, to have one of them constructed in every state of Australia to assist injured raptors in their recovery, to build up muscle tone and wing strength, to ultimately be successfully re-released.

We are humbled to have the support of many, to create this dream project. Our dear Barn Owl, Ewok, raised by us from the egg, is a great ambassador for his species and an asset to the program for his educational role of helping the public understand his quirks, and the needs of such an iconic, intelligent species. I look forward to sharing the journey with the Cherry Gardens community and to being able to assist you with injured bird rehabilitation in the coming years. Sincerely,

Bev. Langley 0422 938 439 www.mintonfarm.org

Facebook – https://www.facebook.com/mintonfarmanimalrescuecentre







THE CHERRY GARDENS CFS AIR SUPPORT

The Cherry Gardens CFS Air Support team was one of the first to be set up in SA to load water into the Water Bomber Aircraft that are now used extensively throughout SA to assist in the knock down of fires.

The Cherry Air Support team is looking for more volunteers. If you are an active retiree or someone that is a local, and you are in the district during daytime hours and would like to assist our team, then please check out what we do and see if this might be something that you can be involved with.

We are based at the Cherry Gardens airstrip which is located just off Frith Road, and our role is to fill the water bomber aircraft when they are fighting a fire in our region. We do not have a lot of fires in our region (fortunately) so the workload is not high however we need more people to put up their hands and offer a small amount of their time.

We will provide all necessary training and PPE (volunteer uniform, gloves, ear

protection etc.) and a pager.

If you would like to organise a look at the facilities you can contact Graham (0407 388 844)

If you are interested in volunteering then please contact Angus (0407 712 133), John (0422 898 414) or Graham to discuss.

Thanks.



LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

I'm Karen Hockley and I'm excited to be the SA BEST candidate for Davenport.

My background is in business and finance and I hold tertiary qualifications in Accounting and a

Masters of Business Administration. Through my work with residents and business groups, I've developed strong links to the community. I've been involved with projects ranging from streetscape improvements and bushfire preparation, prevention and education to promoting economic vibrancy and local jobs and supporting vulnerable people in the community.

I'm a voluntary Board Member with Hills Community Options, a South Australian not for profit specialist disability provider, and I've been serving as a Councillor with the City of Mitcham since 2014. I live in Craigburn Farm with my husband, Chris, and our two beautiful boys and I am committed to ensuring that the needs and concerns of ordinary people are heard.

My work in the community has given me a deep understanding of the issues that resonate. As a councillor I have always worked to encourage and support community driven initiatives and advocate on behalf of residents.

I will focus on delivering great local infrastructure and services, including a health system driven by patient outcomes, local jobs, well maintained and safe transport networks, including public transport, great schools and lower electricity prices

I believe our state MP should be responsive to the community and I will always return your calls and answer your emails. I am focussed on genuine community engagement and I am committed to ensuring that the needs and concerns of ordinary people are heard.

I would love to hear from you about your concerns and how I can represent you fully and proactively. Please email me at Karen.Hockley@sabest.org.au, call me on 0423 919 080 or find me on Facebook at facebook.com/KarenHockleySABEST4Davenport.

From Rebekah Sharkie office-Mobile Black Spot funding

Did you know there are more mobile phones than people in Australia?

According to the latest Australian Communications and Media Authority report, there are more than 33 million mobile accounts in our nation of more than 24.5 million. Just over 6.6 million people no longer have landlines and 70 per cent of emergency calls dialled last financial year came from mobile phones.

This information is factual, but it isn't the reality for all Australians, particularly those who live in rural areas. The digital divide is becoming more marked as population density has the last word in commercial decisions.

This is why it is critical that the Federal Government commits to funding further rounds of the Mobile Phone Black Spot Program. After \$600 million and three rounds of the Federal Mobile Phone Black Spot Program, 129 black spot sites nominated by the community of Mayo – under the previous MP – remain unfunded. Four macro towers won funding – at Montacute, Kangaroo Island, Parawa and Ashbourne – but none of them have been built to date.

The biggest issue regional Australia faces is there is no Round 4 and other black spots will be left hanging on the line. The SA Liberals' \$10 million promise to address mobile black spots across SA is a more substantial gesture than the measly \$1.5 million SA Labor put in the last round but it could end up being an empty promise if the Federal Government doesn't fund the program into the future.

SA-BEST will match the Liberals' \$10 million commitment, and I welcome the announcement. However, my job now as your Federal Member is to keep knocking on doors in Parliament House to make sure the Government commits to Rounds 4, 5 and 6.

Black Spot Funding must continue until we have widespread national mobile coverage.

Like us! https://www.facebook. com/92CherryChatter/

CHERRY GARDENS IRONBANK RECREATION GROUNDS

CGIB Recreation Ground

Most sports had a few weeks off over the summer vacation period and so there was not much activity around at the Rec Ground. That is changing now as all the sports are back with tennis on Wednesday nights and Saturdays and the cricket club join them on Saturdays and we have summer netball on Thursday nights. The football club has also started their pre-season training and so the Rec Ground is now a buzz of activity most days or nights. Thursday night meals are now on so come around to the club and be a part of this community sports facility.

The Recreation Ground committee is holding their AGM on March 21st at the clubrooms starting at 8pm and is looking for new faces to join us. Each sporting club is represented on the committee along with a few other committee members including community reps who oversee the operation of the facility. Local membership of the committee is very important as the Rec Ground is community owned and operated (one of only a handful left in SA) so making

sure it is serving the needs of our local community is very important.

The committee is currently planning the use of the funds that we received as part of the Fund My Neighbourhood grant program to extend the kids playground and install fitness equipment for the community to use. If you would like to have a say in the planning and installation of this, come along to one of our meetings on the 3rd Wednesday of the month, or the AGM, both at the Rec Ground. Cheers, Matt Smith

IBCG Netball Club

Our summer netball competition has recommenced after the school holidays. Come down to the club on a Thursday night to see the players in action from 4.30pm and stay for a meal.

Current ladders are published on our Facebook page (https://www.facebook. com/Ironbank.Cherry.Gardens.Netball.Club/)

Thanks to our VP Donna Gunn for all of her efforts and enthusiasm for the summer competition, and the various coaches and helpers who assist her each week.

By the time you read this, our club will have had our AGM and first trials for the winter competition, which commences in late April 2018. A couple of our regular umpires are away for most/all of the winter season so we are keen for more umpires to assist us on Saturdays. If you or anyone you know would like to umpire for the club (paid of course) please contact us via the above Facebook page. If you wish to join a team but missed out on trials, please contact ibcg. vicepresident@gmail.com and we will determine if we have space in the grade/age group you require. Thanks to the community for your continued support of our netball club.

New advertisers in the Cherry Chatter

DO YOU NEED



Australian engineering at its best! When you are finished cooking and the ice has melted, just pull the handle & the fire goes out.





THE CRACKERS CUP

Last Thursday night was the Crackers Cup, where the Football club players play the Cricket team players in a day/ night Big Bash style format. It is called the Crackers Cup and is played on Australia Day in memory of 'Cracker' (David Pole) who was the adopted son of the Pole family from Ironbank, and who played both football and cricket for our local clubs for many years, and died suddenly on Australia Day a number of years ago.

This year there were a number of rule changes dreamed up by the captain of the cricket team, who organised this year's event.

Every player on the fielding team has to bowl one over, every batsman faces 2 overs, and if you get out, you have 5 runs deducted.

The cricketers batted first and in their 12 overs made a healthy 94. After the mid-game drinks break, the footbal-

lers went out and at the end of the first 2 overs had a healthy score of 28 but in the end, the footballers could not reach the score, and fell short by around 40 runs.

It was a great event and everyone who came along had a great time. Well done to all the players and congratulations to the cricketers this year. Thanks to Andy Adams for all his effort in organising the game, and everyone else who made the evening such a success.

After the game, "Crackers" parents presented the trophy to the cricket team.

Here is a photo of Crackers, who we remember each year with this game, and the winning cricket team with Cracker's parents, and the Crackers





FOOTBALL CLUB

Happy New Year to all the Cherry Chatter readers from the Football Club.

So even though we are still in the summer season of Cricket and Tennis it does not mean that we are not already working hard as a club towards the football season which is only I month away from round one (April 6th).

The program for our club is included here and we would invite all locals to come along and enjoy the community based football that we are so lucky to have here in our district. There is a home game every fortnight and this year we will see the return of all junior teams so the

home rounds will start with the U14's at 8.30am followed by the U16's then U18's and in the afternoon the B's followed by the A's which kick off at 2.30pm. We will also be playing the 2 female teams this year and it will be a real Hills competition with Open Women's teams entering the comp from towns such as Onkaparinga Valley, Birdwood, Bridgewater and Aldinga (our longest trip). We will meet again teams from last season such as Kangarilla and Nairne. Our U16 girls team will actually be playing as part of the HFL competition but as of yet we have not heard which clubs will field U16 sides.

Anyway for our club it is a very exciting year with so much to look forward to and trying to go one better for our A's this year.

Round	Home Team	Away Team	Venue	Day	Month
1	Ironbank CG	Kersbrook	Thunder Park IBCGFC	7	4
2	Raiders	Ironbank CG	Callington Oval	14	4
3	Ironbank CG	Macclesfield	Thunder Park IBCGFC	21	4
4	Birdwood	Ironbank CG	Birdwood Oval	28	4
5	Ironbank CG	Kangarilla	Thunder Park IBCGFC	5	5
6	Nairne	Ironbank CG	Thomas Food International	12	5
7	Ironbank CG	Gumeracha	Thunder Park IBCGFC	19	5
8	Meadows	Ironbank CG	Meadows Oval	26	5
9	Ironbank CG	Torrens Valley	Thunder Park IBCGFC	2	6
10	Kersbrook	Ironbank CG	Kersbrook Oval	16	6
11	Ironbank CG	Raiders	Thunder Park IBCGFC	23	6
12	Macclesfield	Ironbank CG	Macclesfield Oval	30	6
13	Ironbank CG	Birdwood	Thunder Park IBCGFC	14	7
14	Kangarilla	Ironbank CG	Kangarilla Oval	21	7
15	Ironbank CG	Nairne	Thunder Park IBCGFC	28	7
16	Gumeracha	Ironbank CG	Eades Oval -Gumeracha	4	8
17	Ironbank CG	Meadows	Thunder Park IBCGFC	11	8
18	Torrens Valley	Ironbank CG	Hughes Construction Oval-N	18	8

The preseason training has already commenced for all teams and the numbers have been really good on the track.

If there was anything that we needed for this year it is probably just some more volunteers to help out and do their bit. As they say many hands make light work and with there being more teams playing it means we need more volunteers to give up just a bit of their time on a roster to either help out with one of the teams as a Trainer, boundary runner, goal umpire or maybe do an hour or so at home games in the canteen. It makes a big difference if there are a few more people helping

Also if there are any local businesses that would like to sponsor the club then please come and talk to us any Thursday night or give us a call on 0417 865 044. We are happy to talk to you either over the phone or face to face.

Go the Thunderer's



City of Onkaparinga

PO Box 1, Noarlunga Centre SA 5168 Ph 8384 0666 mail@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au www.onkaparingacity.com

COUNCIL CUSTOMER SERVICE

Aberfoyle Park The Hub
Aldinga Beach 11 Central Way
Noarlunga Centre Ramsay Place
Willunga St Peters Terrace
Woodcroft Community Centre

175 Bains Road, Morphett Vale

ONKAPARINGA DE LA COMPANIO DEL COMPANIO DEL COMPANIO DE LA COMPANIO DEL COMPANIO DEL COMPANIO DE LA COMPANIO DEL COMPANIO DE LA COMPANIO DEL COMPANIO DE LA COMPANIO DE LA

GRUG STORYBOOK WALK LAUNCH

Sunday 4 March, 1.30–4pm Thalassa Park, Windebanks Road, Aberfoyle Park

Help us welcome Grug to the Storybook Walk with a family fun day at Thalassa Park. There will be some great activities for the kids to enjoy such as magic, clowns, face painting, nature crowns and even an appearance from Elsa and Olaf. Food and drink will also be available. Suitable for ages 2–4 and families.

For more information or to book call 8384 0100.

CATHERINE REVISITED

MORPHETT VALE WALKING TOUR Tuesday 20 March, 10am Morphett Vale Institute, 14 William Street, Morphett Vale

Back by popular demand! The walking tour of the historical village of Catherine is being offered once again. Join the Local History team from our libraries together with HALO (Healthy Active Lifestyles Onkaparinga) for a walk through old Morphett Vale. This event is open to everyone and it is free to participate.

Bookings essential

Limited places available, please book by Friday 16 March. To book, contact Kelly Dyer, Library Officer – Local History at Noarlunga Library on 8384 0655.



2018 BEACHSIDE FOOD AND WINE FESTIVAL

Saturday 24 March, noon–9pm Rotary Park and Esplanade, Christies Beach

Once again, Rotary Park and the Esplanade at Christies Beach will come alive with the Beachside Food and Wine Festival. Delight in premium food, wine and beer from all across our region with the incredible pristine coastal backdrop. Bring your friends to enjoy the best of local cuisine and wine/beer/cider available for tasting and purchase, plus a host of other stalls and entertainment.

You will be entertained by musicians on the main stage and cooking demonstrations by Sprout Cooking School in the Beachside kitchen. Wear your dancing shoes!

Gold coin entry per person.

For more information, visit www.onkaparingacity.com/majorevents

Visit our Facebook event page to keep up to date with all event announcements www.facebook.com/cityofonkaparinga

GRANTS AND SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

The City of Onkaparinga offers a range of funding opportunities to help stage festivals, events and projects which benefit our communities. For the 2017–18 financial year, through our various grants and sponsorship programs, we have awarded more than \$491,000 to support local groups, not-forprofit organisations, schools and businesses.

Applications open for 2018–19

Applications will be accepted until 5pm on Monday 19 March for the 2018–19 funding round for the following:

Grants

- Community Grants (community development and small equipment)
- Environment Grants
- Every Generation Onkaparinga Grants (celebrating positive ageing)
- · Minor Capital Works and Facilities Grants
- Public Place Improvement Grants

Sponsorship

- Tier 2 Regional festivals and events
- Tier 3 Community events and Christmas and carols events

We also have a range of other community and business grants which are open throughout the year. Details of these are available on our website. Please refer to the individual grant guidelines for eligibility criteria and deadlines.

How to apply

Guidelines and application forms are available from www.onkaparingacity.com/grants

More information

A list of frequently asked questions is available from www.onkaparingacity.com/grants

For further information, contact Jan McIntyre, Grants and Sponsorship Officer on 8301 7334 or email Jan.McIntyre@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

2018 HISTORY AND HERITAGE AWARDS

Nominations are now open for the 2018 History and Heritage Awards. These awards recognise best practice and innovation in the conservation of heritage places and assist in raising awareness of design and heritage within our communities.

The award categories recognise initiatives within the City of Onkaparinga that make

a positive contribution to the promotion, conservation or understanding of our history and heritage.

Award categories

Restoration and conservation (\$1500)

For an outstanding project that involves sensitive conservation and restoration of a state or local heritage listed place or contributory item in the City of Onkaparinga.

Additions (\$1500)

For an outstanding project that features sympathetically designed alterations and additions to a state or local heritage listed place or contributory item in the City of Onkaparinga.

• Adaptive reuse (\$1500)

For a project that involves outstanding innovation in adapting and reusing a state or local heritage listed place or contributory item in the City of Onkaparinga, with minimal impact on its cultural heritage, significance and setting.

• Traditional building skills (\$1500)

For the outstanding application of traditional skills and techniques while undertaking conservation and restoration of a state or local heritage listed place or contributory item in the City of Onkaparinga. This award is intended for tradespeople who are applying and promoting traditional skills and techniques in building conservation.

Nominations

You can nominate a project for an award provided restoration works were completed within the last three years, in the City of Onkaparinga. Private property owners, volunteers, community groups or historical organisations are encouraged to enter.

Nomination forms are available at www.onkaparingacity.com/builtheritage or from our council customer service offices.

Nominations close at 5pm on Friday 23 March 2018.

More information

Contact Divya Bali Dogra, Development Policy Planner – Built Heritage on 8384 0552, email divya.balidogra@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au, or visit www.onkaparingacity.com/builtheritage offer. The calendar of events also features a Fringe program dubbed Round Pegs Square Holes which includes youth theatre, tarp surfing, a gallery exhibition, busking festival, multicultural festival, indie world music and a special Fringe launch event – The Bait Fridge.

All events and activities are free.

Ramsay Place is nestled between Colonnades shopping centre, the Hopgood Theatre and our council office at Noarlunga Centre.

To view the calendar of events, visit www.onkaparingacity.com/ramsayplace

More information

Contact Wilson Ndung'u,
Community Development Officer
on 8384 0535 or email
Wilson.Ndungu@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

ACTIVATE RAMSAY PLACE

1 February – 31 March Ramsay Place, Noarlunga Centre

Ramsay Place will come alive with a series of fun, innovative and vibrant activities and events as part of Activate Ramsay Place.

The 2018 program of events kicks off in February and aims to attract people to the civic heart of Noarlunga Centre and make Ramsay Place a welcoming and vibrant place for all. A children's festival headlined by Peter Combe, weekly twilight markets, live music, calisthenics, a puppet show and mobile playgroup are just some of the events on



Free expert advice to help grow your business

A new service has been launched to help businesses in southern Adelaide to develop and grow.

he Southern Adelaide Business Advisory Service (SABAS) is a joint initiative of the City of Marion, City of Onkaparinga and the Department of State Development.

This program is available to all businesses, including start-ups, in southern Adelaide.

A SABAS business advisor will come to you for a one-on-one consultation to review your business plan, discuss any challenges and opportunities and provide advice specific to your business.

SABAS advisors also present workshops and seminars for further education.

To book your free session, telephone 7228 6208 or send an email to businessadvisor@ ransgroup.com.au

Beyond SABAS, both Marion and Onkaparinga councils also offer more support for local businesses through a range of programs, information and advisory services.



For information on the support provided by the City of Marion, visit

www.marion.sa.gov.au/business

For information on the City of Onkaparinga's ON Business Partner Program, visit www. onbusinesspartnerprogram.com

JEFF BURTON

Vicks Road. **Cherry Gardens**

PHONE: 8388-2268

Mobile: 0410 533 268



- **Earthmoving**
- **Excavating**
- **Driveways**
- **Trenching**
- **Shed & Tank Sites**
- **Footings**
- **Soakage Trenches**
- **Stumps Removed**

BACKHOE HIRE



TYREPOWER BLACKWOOD

'Proudly servicing the Cherry Gardens Area'

t: (08) 8370 2195 f: (08) 8370 2954

205 Main Road Blackwood, SA 5051

t: blackwood@tyrepower.com.au w: www.tyrepowerblackwood.com.au

REJUVENATE FENCING & AGRI SERVICES

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

FENCING – New & Repairs YARDS - Cattle, Horse & Sheep WATER - Troughs, Tanks & Lines

SERVICING ALL **AREAS**

CONTACT GEOFF PHELPS 0429 876 071

rejuvenateagriservices@bigpond.com.au



WHERE THE GRASS IS GREENER

Choose the agent who knows the Adelaide Hills.

Living locally on 7 acres of land, Valerie has an affinity with the Adelaide Hills and in particular character homes & lifestyle acreage.

For a free no obligation appraisal contact Valerie Timms today!

0447 312 218 | 8471 6111 valerie@timmsrealestate.com.au

Sales | Styling | Service



2/262 Main Road, Blackwood | timmsrealestate.com.au

-RLA 245 235

Emilis Prelgauskas

architect

108 Cherry Gardens Road **0415 631 713**

your property reviewed for energy and water saving





commercial & private, landscape & real estate wild-life & flora, vehicles & machinery

Obligation free quote

PhD Photography - 0410470309

www.phdphotography.com.au - paulh@phdphotography.com.au



Dr Greg Rodda BVMS, BSc

Dr Sarah Tomlinson BVSc & Dr Rachel Penn BSc DVM

Dr James Roberts BVSc (Hons), BSc (Hons)

"Providing professional, friendly care to all creatures great and small"

Incorporating our "Woofs and Whiskers" pet grooming and "Meadows Mews" cat boarding.

Special interest in Equine Dentistry and Reproduction including Frozen & Chilled Artificial Insemination

Please visit our web site www.meadowsvet.com.au or find us on Facebook www.facebook.com.au/MeadowsVetCentre Email: admin@meadowsvet.com.au or

2 Battunga Rd Meadows SA 5201 PHONE 8388-3455

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE AVAILABLE

Cherry Gardens Residential & Rural Services

'We offer a professional service for your property Big or Small'.

- · Cutting of firewood
- Log Splitting
- High Pressure water cleaning
- Field welding Arc, MIG, Oxy, steel & copper
- Paddock fence & gate repairs or replacement
- Post hole boring
- Weed Spraying around sheds & homes
- Gutter cleaning
- Excavator hire from 1.5 to 5 ton

- · Plumbing services
- Electrical services
- Poly pipe installation for rain, dam & stock water
- Rain water tank pad preparation & repair
- Pressure pump repairs & replacement
- Tip Truck Hire
- Septic tank upgrades & replacement
- Treatment system installations & servicing
- Servicing of tractors & farm implements with diesel or petrol engines

Interested? Phone the locals: - Brett 0438-314-122 or Rob 0428-618-832

TIM SMILES

TREE CLIMBING

- Drop trees or trim
- Professional climber
- Fully insured
- Local to Hills
- Friendly & reliable

Call Tim on 0423361704 or 73294426

ABN:67358757113



Wills and Deceased Estates Powers of Attorney & Guardianship **Advanced Medical Directives** Family & De-facto property settlements

- Discounts for Pensioners & Community Volunteers
- * Home visits & after hours by arrangement
- * Locally owned & operated by a Cherry CFS member

Telephone 8278 1779

174 Main Road ,Blackwood www.kruselegal.com.au



Liability limited under a Scheme approvunder Professional Standards Legislation

Kruse Legal

SAVE \$ on your cartridges



www.inkjetonline.com.au







197 Main Road Blackwood SA 5051 p 08 8370 3344 08 8370 2800



PARTY SHOP 24/7 (PREVIOUSLY THE PARTY SUPERSTORE BRIGHTON)

- Helium Balloons
 Themed Party Supplies
- Licensed Party Supplies
 Costume Accessories
 - Corporate Events
 - Coloured Disposable Tableware

We offer a Delivery Service

STORE LOCATION

449 Brighton Road, Brighton SA 5048 Phone: 8296-4999

OPEN 7 DAYS or shop online at www.partyshop247.com.au Email: party@partyshop247.com.au

"if we are not open in store we are open online"

Party with us 24/7 on Facebook and twitter - partyshop247aus







SPECIALISING IN -

GENERAL EARTHWORKS, FOOTINGS & FOUNDATIONS, CONCRETING OF SHEDS AND **DRIVEWAYS**



TRACKED SKID STEER, BOBCAT, EXCAVATORS & TANDEM TIPPER



LOCAL TO CHERRY GARDENS AREA

PHONE SCOTT on 8270 - 8270

BLD232706

SANDERSON

Grain | Fodder | Pets | Garden | Rural Supplies

Now offering FREE DELIVERY to your area*

* Mention this ad. Conditions apply.

Follow us on Facebook

Phone 8270 2173 432 Main Road, vikki@sandersons.com.au Coromandel Valley, SA 5051

DO YOU NEED HELP WITH YOUR

WEBSITE, BLOG. ONLINE SHOP?

CONTACT EMMANUELLE 0414 33 11 59 EMMANUELLE@STUDIOMANUSHA.COM I CREATE & MANAGE BEAUTIFUL WEBSITES



WWW.STUDIOMANUSHA.COM

CARLING ELECTRICAL

Electrical Contractors

M: 0404652862

carlingelectrical@gmail.com

- Domestic/Commercial
- Property Maintenance
- Outdoor Entertaining
- Landscape Lighting
- Pool/Spa/Sauna
- 24 Hours

www.carlingelectrical.com



HORSE STABLES & SHEDS

- Extensions & Alterations.
- Steelwork.
- Repairs to: Roofs, Gutters, Stockyards.
- Site Welding.
- Concrete Tank Roofs.
- Carports & Verandahs.

Lance Hart

Phone (08) 8388-3516 /FAX (08) 8388-3716 Mobile: 0411 551 750 LIC NO BLD: 165324

CHRIS'S GARDENING SERVICE

- * LANDSCAPING * PRUNING
- * TREE LOPPING * WEEDING
- * GUTTER CLEANING * LAWN

MOWING * WHIPPER SNIPPING. *
ESTABLISHING VEGETABLE GARDENS
AND FRUIT TREES. * INSTALLING
RAINWATER TANKS AND STORM WATER
PIPES AND

* FENCING RURAL AREAS

Phone: 0415 842 374



Commercial - Domestic - Events - Hospitality - Rural *Plumbing - Gas Fitting - Roofing & Guttering*

Commercial Fit Out * Complete Bathroom Renovations * Drain Cleaning (electric & jetting)

* Hot Water * Programmed Maintenance * Pumps

Rain & Mains Water Replacement & Repairs * Septic & Sewer Replacement

<u>Call Brett</u> M: 0438 314 122 (24hrs/7days) or 8270 8766 (B/H) Cherry Gardens Road, Cherry Gardens. BLD 211915 / PGE 7292



" ESTABLISHED 1953 "

QUALITY JEWELLERY MANUFACTURERS

Our Workshop is on Site.

Jewellery can be Handmade to your Specifications
By one of our 4 Qualified Craftsmen.

JEWELLERY REPAIRS and REMODELLING ESTATE & ANTIQUE JEWELLERY BOUGHT & SOLD INSURANCE VALUATIONS and QUOTATIONS WATCH REPAIRS - Swiss and Japanese

We have been Servicing Country Clients for 3 Generations. Come and see us at: 103 JETTY ROAD, GLENELG, SA. (We are open 6 days a week)

Contact us: by Email: info@wishartjewellers.com.au
Phone: (08) 8295 1345 Fax: (08) 8376 0160
www.wishartjewellers.com.au

David J O'Ryan

Painting & Decorating



Interior / Exterior Painting

Paper Hanging & Stripping

Free quotes anytime

No job too big or small Phone 8278-4364 Mobile 0415 347 329

djopainting@hotmail.com

Lic No BLD201369



Rebekha Sharkie MP

Federal Member for Mayo

Proudly supporting the Cherry Gardens community

We are here to help!

08 8398 5566

1/72 Gawler Street Mount Barker SA 5251 Doing politics differently!

www.rebekhasharkie.com.au

Rebekha.Sharkie.MP@aph.gov.au

Authorised by R Sharkie, 1/72 Gawler Street, Mount Barker SA 5251



PILATES and FITNESS

Looking for more strength, flexibility and mobility?

Classes held at the CFS Station Cherry Gardens Road Cherry Gardens

Wednesday 7.30 pm - 8.30 pm

Contact Kris for enquiries and bookings: 0438 826 551

kris@blackwoodpilatesfitness.com

www.blackwoodpilatesfitness.com



GOING ON HOLIDAY?



At home care for all you pets – including horses.

I visit your pet in it's own home

Ex - Veterinary Nurse

Phone 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250



BLACKWOOD HIRE 8370 2488

"Your Ultimate Toolbox!"

■Trailers ■Party Hire ■Heavy Duty Lawnmowers
■Garden Equipment ■Mulchers ■Lawn
Maintenance Equipment ■Portable Toilets ■Plate
Vibrators ■Rollers ■Concrete Mixers ■Rotary
Hoes ■Hole Diggers ■Horse Floats ■Dingo Mini
■Diggers and much more.....

OPEN 7 DAYS

76 Main Rd, Blackwood. Ph: 8370-2488

This space could be yours!

Have you considered advertising your local business in your local newsletter?

STEVE BOWDEN

Outdoor Home Improvements

Builders Lic No. RL23784

- * Pergolas
- * Carports
- * Timber Decks
- * Verandahs



667 Ackland Hill Road COROMANDEL EAST SA 5157

Phone 8388-2018 or 0412 392 171



'Certified arborists providing affordable and reliable arboricultural services'

- Tree and stump removal
- Tree care and pruning
- Tree reports, risk assessing and audits
- Emergency call out 24/7

PHONE NOW FOR A FREE QUOTE OR ADVICE 0413801785

ABN:80681609865 Email: tom@embarkarb.com Website: www.embarkarb.com
20 Million Public Liability 5 Million Professional Indemnity



Proudly since 1983, Blackwood Tree Services established team are the unsung heroes of safer backyards, schools and parks throughout the Blackwood Community

- Tree Removals
- Tree Maintenance
- Tree Pruning
- Tree Stump Removal
- Storm Damage Tree Services

Your Tree, Our Passion

Please call us on (08) 8278-2538 or 0419 867 724

E: blackwoodtreeservice@yahoo.com W: www.blackwoodtreeservice.com.au



Council Enquiries 8384-0666

THALASSA WARD Your Local Councillors

Cr Martin Bray: 8383 6207 Cr Brian Nankivell: 0409 301 151 Cr Darryl Parslow: 0408 847 293 Cr Marion Themeliotis: 0413 747 351



Lorraine Rosenberg Mayor City of Onkaparinga

Continuing to work for Excellence Connected with your Community

Please contact me on any Council matter

Office of the Mayor: 8384 0118

Mobile: 0458 141 091

Email: Irosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

SUMMIT GLASS

Contact Gavin on 0418 842 879

650 Cherry Gardens Road Cherry Gardens Specialist in all your glazing needs:



- Broken Glass Replacement
- Glass Splashbacks
- Frameless or Semi-Framed Showerscreens

www.summitglass.com.au

FACE PAINTING

- Parties
- Promotions
- Any special occasion
- For all ages



Phone Therese on... 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628

STEVENS & ANDREW

Certified Practising Accountants
Registered Company Auditors

Does your club, association, trust account or super fund need auditing?

Ironbank local Craig Stevens can assist. With more than 20 years experience in the accounting profession, we can help meet your audit compliance obligations.

Contact - Craig Stevens Phone: 8392 8706 craigs@afscompliance.com.au

Hairdresser Joanne Palfreyman

Peaceful, Pampering, Relaxing In my little at-home salon

0401865949 516 Ackland Hill Road, Coromandel East

Trees For Life

Volunteer growers wanted



Join more than 1000 South Australians and grow local native seedlings for farmers and revegetation projects in your backyard this summer.

All materials and step-bystep guide provided, as well as on-going support.

(08) 8406 0500 www.treesforlife.org.au

HARRIS



Peter Alexandrou 0412 833 501



Christina Middleton 0423 154 659



James Leo 0408 408 009



Graeme Worsley 0423 598 320

FRITH AUTOMOTIVE

For all your Tyre & Battery needs

Contact Peter Frith Phone (08) 8388-2263 Mobile 0429 690 726

frithautomotive@bigpond.com

443 Frith Road Corner of Mahar and Frith Roads CHERRY GARDENS SA

Australian Glass and Glazing Pty Ltd

53 O'Sullivan Beach Road, Lonsdale , South Australia 5160 Tel: (08) 8382-9919

Fax: (08)8382-9977

E-mail: sales@auglass.com.au Web: www.auglass.com.au



Your Local Double glazed windows and doors manufacturer.
Our windows and doors are perfect solution for improving energy efficiency
of your house and decreasing energy bills.

Buy Once Buy Right

AQUARIUS WINDOW CLEANING

- SHOPS
- OFFICES
- HOMES

LOCAL & RELIABLE

Phone GARY on:

0438 693 104 or 8270-6038



FOR ALL YOUR GARDENING NEEDS

- Gutter Cleaning
- Commercial Work
- · Weeding & Spraying
- Rubbish Removal
- Pressure Cleaning
- · Supplying Mulch & Firewood
- · Lawn Mowing
- · Block Clearing
- Pruning & Hedging
- Garden Maintenance
- Tree Removal
- · And More......

CALL NOW FOR FREE QUOTE 0437 072 904

www.premiumgardens.com.au



Your Local Massage Therapist

LAWRENCE MUZZATTI

(MEMBER ATMS, BAA, BTAA)

For Therapeutic Massage, Remedial Massage, Shiatsu, Bowen Technique

Rebates for most Health Funds Gift Vouchers available

Telephone 8270-1206 Mobile 0408 011 206

Hissey Auto's

SERVICE AND REPAIRS

- Cherry Gardens and surrounding suburbs
- Most makes and models
- Passenger vehicles, 4WD & Light Commercial
- 30 years experience
- · Low cost hourly rate
- · All work Guaranteed
- Flexible before and after hours drop off and pick up times (by arrangement)



Call Michael 8388 2550 or 0417 827 428

ABN 59 957 166 085





TANDEM TIPPER HIRE





SKID STEER LOADER



TRACKLOADER

GENERAL EARTHMOVING AND EXCAVATION STILL AVAILABLE FOR WORK IN THE CHERRY GARDENS AREA

* Horse Arenas * Driveways * Tennis Courts * House sites

Neil Schubert – 8383-7387 or 0413 280 513

Lic. No. SR41157



Phone: (08) 8326-5333 www.delcoremovals.com.au

9 Hull Court Lonsdale SA 5160 Email: delco@bigpond.net.au

- **Local Moves**
- **Country Moves**
- Weekly Service to Melbourne, Sydney, Newcastle & Brisbane
- Office Moves
- Storage with our Unique Module System
- Piano & Antique Relocations
- Pre Packing Service
- **Packing Supplies**
- Hourly Rate or Fixed Quotes

BRADBROOK MEMBER CONSTRUCTIONS

YOUR LOCAL BUILDER LICENCE NO. GL121159 [M.B.A. Member]

General Building, Pergolas & Verandahs, Heritage Restorations Alterations & Additions.

COMPETITIVE RATES

Phone Brian on 0419 828 209 563 Ackland Hill Rd, Coro East



CENTURION

Plumbing & Gas Services

All Plumbing & Gas Repairs

24 HOURS EMERGENCY CALL

- **Hot Water Repairs**
- **Drains Cleared**
- Gas Installations
- Solar Hot Water

Master Plumbers

MEMBER

Lic No PGE182782

M: 0412 802 073

A/H 8278 5151

ISOBEL REDMOND MP

Member for Heysen

If you have any local or State issues please contact my office

10/14 Druids Ave Stirling 5152 Telephone: 8339 5077 Facsimile: 8339 6817





CHERRY GARDENS PLUMBING

Your Local Plumber



- **All Plumbing Work**
- **Blocked Drains**
- **Hot Water**
- Gas Fitting
- **Burst Pipes**

Phone Stephen Wood 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611

Lic 1284

CHERRY CHATTER HANDY FRIDGE LIST

January 2018

Arborist – Embark – Call Tom on 0413 801 785 E: tom@embarkarb.com W: www.embarkarb.com

Architect - Emilis Prelgauskas - 0415 631 713

Auto Service & Repairs - Hissey Auto's - Call Michael on 8388-2550 or 0417 827 428

Backhoe Hire - Jeff Burton - 8388-2268 or 0410 533 268

Bobcat, Excavator & Tipper Hire – Moons Earthworks – 8270-8270 or 0421 376 960

Builder – Bradbrook Constructions - 8388-2000

Café - Sheoak Café - 8278-2946 sheoakcafe@esc.net.au or www.sheoakcae.com.au

Certified Practicing Accountants - Stevens & Andrew - Registered Company Auditors - 8392-8706

Cherry Chatter Advertising Rates – Email cherrychatter@yahoo.com for current rates

Earthmoving & Excavation – Neil Schubert – 8383-7387

Eco Shop - Waste Not Want Not - Shop 2/183 Main Rd, Blackwood. Phone 8278-8690

Electrical Contractors - Carling Electrical - Mobile 0404 652 862 www.carlingelectrical.com

Equipment Hire - Blackwood Hire - 8370-2488

Face Painting - Therese - 8270-8275 or 0419 037 628

Federal Member for Mayo - Rebekha Sharkie MP Ph: 8398-5566 Rebekha.Sharkie.MP@aph.gov.au

Fencing - Rejuvenate Fencing & Agri Services - Geoff Phelps - 0429 876 071

Fodder, Seed & Fertiliser Supplies - Sandersons Grain & Fodder Ph 8270-2173

Fodder Supplies - direct 2 door - 1300 361 961 www.direct2door.com.au

Furniture Removalists – Delco Removals – 8326-5333

Gardening – Ben's Premium Gardens 0437 072 904 www.premiumgardens.com.au

Gardening, Landscaping, Handyman – Chris' Gardening Service 0415 842 374

Glass & Glazing - Australian Glass & Glazing (08) 8382 9919 or sales@auglass.com.au www.auglass.com

Glass – Summit Glass – 0418 842 879 E: gavin@summitglass.com.au W: www.summitglass.com.au

Hairdresser – Jo Palfreyman – 0401 865 949. Address 516 Ackland Hill Rd, Coromandel East

Hall for Hire – Cherry Gardens Memorial Hall – 8270-2232

Inkjet Online - www.inkjetonline.com.au

Jewellers - Wishart Jewellers - Phone:8295-1345 Fax:8376-0160 Email info@wishartjewellers.com.au

Lawyer - Kruse Legal - Call Darren on 8278 1779 www.kruselegal.com.au Free initial, no obligation appt

Local Councillors - See advertisement in newsletter

Massage Therapist – Lawrence Muzzatti – 8270-1206 or 0408 011 206

Mayor of Onkaparinga - Lorraine Rosenberg - 0458 141 091 lrosenberg@onkaparinga.sa.gov.au

Member of Parliament - Isobel Redmond - 8339 5077 Fax: 8339 6817

Painter & Decorator - David J O'Ryan - 8278-4364 or 0415 347 329 davidoryan@msn.com

Party Shop 24/7 - Phone Brighton 8296-4999 www.partyshop247.com.au E: tania@partyshop247.com.au

Pet Care & Pet Sitting Service – Yvette at Happy Pets - 8358-6560 or 0405 775 250

Photography Services - PhD Photography - Paul Heck 0410 470 309 www.phdphotography.com.au

Pilates and Fitness - Kris 0438 826 551 www.blackwoodpilatesfitness.com kris@blackwoodpilatesfitness.com kris@blackwoodpilatesfitness.com kris@blackwoodpilatesfitness.com <a href="mailto:kris@blackwo

Plumber - Stephen Wood - 8388-2028 or 0419 807 611

Plumber - Centurion Plumbing & Gas Services - 0412 802 073 A/H 8278 5151

Plumbing – Free Flow Plumbing – 8270-8766 or 0438 314 122

Printing - Black Cat Printing & Stationery - P 8370-3344 F 8370-2800 David@bcps.net.au

Real Estate – Harris Real Estate – 8278-1322 or check out individual Agents mobile numbers

Real Estate - Timms Real Estate - Valerie Timms - M 0447 312 218 or 8471 6111 timmsrealestate.com.au

Residential & Rural Services - Brett 0438 314 122 or Rob 0428 618 832

Stables & Sheds – Lance Hart - 8388-3516 or 0411 551 750

Trees For Life – 8406-0500 www.treesforlife.org.au

Tree Removal - Tim Smiles Tree Climbing - 0423 361 704 or 7329-4426

Tree Service - Blackwood Tree Service - (08) 8278-2538 or 0419 867 724 www.blackwoodtreeservice.com.

Veterinary Clinic - Meadows Vet - 8388-3455 or email admin@meadowsvet.com.au

Website & Blog Creation - Emmanuelle@studiomanusha.com - 0414 331 159 www.studiomanusha.com

Window Cleaning – Aquarius **–** Gary – 0438 693 104 or 8270-6038